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sine qua non 
ST. ANTHONY JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI NEWSLETTER 

SUMMER 2009 

WITHOUT WHOM WE ARE NOTHING 

 

Congratulations to our new alumni! 100% of the Class of 2009 will be attending a two- or 

four-year college or going into military service. 

COLLEGE & UNIVERSITY ACCEPTANCES 2009—Academy of Art—San Francisco, Boise State Univer-
sity, California Maritime Academy, California State University—Chico, California State University—Monterey 
Bay, Chaminade University, Concordia University—Oregon, Corban College, Creighton University, Cuesta 
Community College—California, Dixie State University, Evergreen State College, Hartnell Community College—
California, Holy Name University, Humboldt State University, Kapi’olani Community College, Linfield College,  
Maui Community College, Menlo College, Mesa State College, Mills College, Mississippi State University, Mon-
tana State University, Notre Dame de Namur University—California, Northern Arizona University, Northern 
Colorado University, Northwestern Christian University, Oregon State University, Pacific University of Oregon, 
Portland State University, Santa Clara University, Sonoma State University, St. Johns University, Southern 
Oregon University, St. Mary’s College of California, United States Navy, University of Evansville, University of 
Hawai’i at Manoa, University of Hawai’i at Hilo, University of California—Santa Barbara, University of Cali-
fornia—Santa Cruz, University of California—San Diego, Victoria University—New Zealand, Western Oregon 
University, University of San Diego, University of Washington, Washington State University, Western Washing-
ton University, Whitman College  

Class of 2009 



ST. ANTHONY JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL  1618 Lower Main Street, Hawaii 96793 Tel: (808) 244-4190  Fax: (808) 242-8081 2 

s i n e  q u a  n o n  

Message  from the Principal... 

                                            
    Aloha kakou ! 
 
    If you don’t live on Maui or subscribe to the Maui News, you have been 
    missing out on some exciting developments at your alma mater.  We 
    really hope you can come to the annual Ho’olaulea celebration on June 
    27th to get completely caught up on the latest news and separate fact 
    from rumor!  The Class of ’59 – our Golden Anniversary Class – will take 
    their place of honor in the Alumni Hall of Fame.  The Class of ’69  -- our 
    first co-ed class – will  be out in force to celebrate the year of their 40th 
    Anniversary.  Good fellowship, good food and entertainment --- don’t 
    want to miss out !  
 
The 2009-2010 school year will be historic for several reasons. In August of 2009, we will join         
hundreds of other schools on the cutting edge of the 21st-century curriculum revolution. Computer  
literacy will be matched with critical-thinking skills;  technology will be challenged by our Catholic 
values.  Our teachers are going beyond asking “what?” to asking “why?” Information without context 
or meaning is ineffective; knowing where and how to look for solutions is more important than    
memorizing one answer to a question that will be obsolete in a few months or years.  
 
Speaking of obsolete, some of our classrooms have become obsolete.  They are beyond “patching up” 
and so in early 2010 we are going public our plans for the 10-year redevelopment of the high school 
campus. As some buildings start to come down, new ones will take their place.  And thanks to the help 
of Brian Kealoha ’91, we will start “going green” with our electrical system.  Brian is 
helping us design the first increment of a photovoltaic system that will enable us to cut our energy 
bills in half! At the same time, we will be better citizens by reducing our island’s dependence on      
imported fossil fuels.    
 
 In order to bring our Alumni contact list up to date, we have asked Lisa Giamoyris to take the lead in 
our Alumni Office. The Alumni will be critical to the success of our Capital Campaign which will also 
be launched in early 2010. Be prepared to received a note or a call from Lisa to ask for updated       
information.  Our thanks to Janice Pruett for her years of hard work, especially for the publication of 
this Alumni Newsletter.  Janice is taking over the Public Relations Office and would like to hear from 
everyone about the accomplishments of St. Anthony alumni.  You can connect personally with Janice 
and Lisa at the Ho’olaulea on June 27th.  And I look forward to connecting with you as well. 
 
        Me ke aloha pumehana, 
        Fr. Jim Orsini,  Principal  

St. Anthony Junior-Senior High School Board 
 

Dr. Carmen Himenes 
Brother John Campbell, S.M. 

Patricia Eason 
Winona Martinez 

Eldon Mattos, PTG 
Daniel Ornellas 

Father Jim Orsini 
Ray Skelton 

Brother Jim Vorndran, S.M. 
Patrick Wong — Chairperson 

Stephanie Hall — Recording Secretary  
 

St. Anthony Junior-Senior High 
School Administration 

Father Jim Orsini, Principal 
Patricia Rickard, VP/Academic Dean 
Mosi Tafao, Dean of Students 
Sister Sara Sanders, Campus Minister 
Charlie Pico, Athletic Director 
Janice Pruett, Student Activities 
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SAS CLASSMATES — ‘OHANA FOREVER... 

CLASS OF 1953 
Kenneth Kong ‘53 and his wife Edith, celebrated their 50th Golden Wedding Anniversary in Las Vegas with 
their children and their families and friends at the Fremont Hotel and Casino.  The golden gathering was held in 
the casino’s Silver Room on November 29, 2008, 50 years to the day after the couple exchanged vows at Christ the 
King Church Kahului. Congratulations Mr. and Mrs. Kong!   
 
CLASS OF 1957 
Dr. William J. Martin, J.D. ‘57 has recently published MAUI WITH PRIDE —A documentary of the migration 
of the Portuguese to Hawaii.  “This dissertation identifies and verifies pertinent facts relative to the actual       
Portuguese migration to Hawaii. It also presents additional information which takes the reader from generation 
through generation up to the present day.”  To order mail call or email orders:  The Office of the Consulate,        
Dr. William J. Martin, J.D., PO Box 255, Puunene, HI 96793 Tel: 242-0008/0009,  email: smart_biz@hotmail.com 
 
CLASS OF 1964 
Norman C. Franco, ‘64 is president, principal broker and 
insurance producer for the Blue Hawaii Realty & Insurance 
agency, certified residential appraiser for Maui Appraisal 
Company and certified agent for Humana’s Medicare       
Advantage Plans, and has recently been named as a  
member of Madison’s Who’s Who of Executives and          
Professionals.  He has served on many community boards 
and associations over the years. 
 
CLASS OF 1973 
Irwin T. Yamamoto ‘73 , is the editor and publisher, of the The Yamamoto Forecast investment newsletter that 
is currently ranked as the top stock market adviser in the nation by Hullbert Financial Digest and Timer Digest. 
He is widely quoted in the international media such as The Wall Street Journal, CNBC, Barron’s, USA Today, The 
Associated Press, the Dolans personal finance program. He also writes a financial column for the Hawaii Herald 
newspaper.  He is the author of “Profit Making in the Stock Market”. The Yamamoto Forecast is based on the   
island of Maui. 
 
CLASS OF 1990 
Colby Hanley ‘90 and his wife Narissa live in Makawao with their two sons Colby Hanley, Jr (9) and Aidan (6). 
Colby and Narissa are both TSgt in the Hawaii Air National Guard where they met, 15 years ago.  Colby is an Air-
port Fire Lieutenant for the State and Narissa works part-time as a substitute teacher with the DOE 
 
CLASS OF 1994 
Lehua (Kuia) Gardanier (94') is married to Chad Gardanier (88'). They  live on Maui with their 3 children: 
Emelie, 7 yrs; Cody, 2 yrs; and James, 1 yr.  
 
CLASS OF 1995 
After a vandalism at SAS last October the Class of 1995 along with friends of Ray Watanabe ‘89  collected over 
$200 to help replace items lost. One donation came all the way from Germany from  Martha Evonuk ‘95!  Thank 
you Leialoha Bagoyo-Snyder ‘95 for spearheading this effort!  
 
CLASS OF 1996 
Daniel Kuia(96') is married to Jamie (Fernandez) Kuia (97'). They live on Maui with their 3 children: Trya, 11 
yrs; Malie, 7 yrs; and Dylan, 2 yrs. 
  
Kellee (Hollern) Yasui ('96) and her husband, Jake, have 2 children ages 8 and 4. Kellee manages a retail store 
at Kaahumanu Center while attending school to get her degree as a Dental Hygienist. 
 
More on alums — see page 6 
 
(Note:  Want to let your classmates know what’s happening….email:  jpruett@sasmaui.org) 
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St. Anthony boosts TWO 
Flyin’ Hawaiians... 

David Nobriga  
Class of 1949 

THE PILOT 
(submitted Eleanor L. Nobriga Pojas ’60, sister of David S. Nobriga—story told by fellow airman Frye) 

 
Mr. Nobriga, the Flyin’ Hawaiian, was extraordinary to the point of becoming a legend. He was   
always calm, cool and collected. Soft spoken and deliberate in all he did. A true gentleman. He liked 
to wear leather flight gloves when he flew and wore clean, well-tailored uniforms. The most extraor-
dinary occasion I can recall while flying with Mr. Nobriga was capturing a fleeing Viet Cong. When 
the VC broke across the rice paddy, Mr. Nobriga gave us strict orders not to fire a shot. We came in 
low and hot, banking so severely I thought our rotor blades where going into the ground. The nearly   
vertical rotor plane cut right in front of Charlie who was now backpedaling as fast as he could in the 
mud of the rice paddy. After getting solid footing, he took off in another direction, and Mr. Nobriga 
gave it full cyclic forward, swooping down for another pass. The ground was so close I found myself 
pushing back, as if that would give us more room between the tip of the rotor plane and the rice 
paddy. We may have made another 4 or 5 passes in the same manner…all of us hanging on for 
dear life as Mr. Nobriga deftly guided 440 through more swooping turns and banks, as a maestro 
would play a Stradivarius in Carnegie Hall. The now panting figure in black pajamas finally stopped, 
threw up both arms and remained still. Tropic Lightening ground troops who had lined up on the 
dikes of the rice paddy to watch this amazing performance, rose to their feet to give us (Mr. Nobriga) 
a standing ovation.  
 
 After my year in Viet Nam, I was assigned to an Air Cav outfit in Ansbach, Germany. On one of our 
flights close to the Czech boarder, I bumped into Mr. Nobriga again at some obscure airfield. We 
were both surprised to see one another, but before I could say “how ya been”, Mr. Nobriga grabbed 
me by the arm and took me into the pilots lounge and presented me to the group. “O.K. Frye, tell 
them about how we rounded up that VC”. Evidently this “story” had preceded Mr. Nobriga, and all of 
the pilots in the room were skeptical that such an event ever happened. I recanted my recollection 
as Mr. Nobriga took it all in…arms folded and eyes flashing as we all re-lived that incredible event. 
 
 DAVID S NOBRIGA 27 Nov 1930 15 Jun 2001 (V) XX732 (U.S. Consulate: GERMANY 
(FRANKFURT)) Diamondhead Pilot 67-68 that made his home in Hawaii and died in Frankfort Ger-
many 
 
After sending the email regarding David, Eleanor remembered  that her brother also received the 
Distinguished Flying Cross award.  He also received an award for his 2 terms in Vietnam as a     
Diamond Head Pilot .     
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Shane Victorino 
Class of 1999 

 
 

Victorino was drafted by the Los Angeles Dodgers in 1999 in the sixth round of the 1999 amateur draft 
out of St. Anthony High School in Wailuku, Hawaii.   He spent most of the 1999 through 2005 seasons 
in the minor leagues. 
 
Victorino obtained the nicknames "The Flyin' Hawaiian" and "The Pineapple Express" because of his 
island heritage and great speed. 

Victorino became a starting player when he replaced  Bobby Abreu, who was traded to the New York 
Yankees midway through the 2006 season, in right field.  He then replaced Aaron Rowand  who left by 
free agency to the Giants, in center field. 

On June 3, 2007 the Phillies celebrated "Shane Victorino Day" with Victorino hula figurines, and flew his 
father in from Maui for the game. Victorino ended the day's game with a walk-off home run in the      
bottom of the ninth against the San Francisco Giants. .( Shane Victorino—Wikipedia—the free encyclopedia). 

In the 2008,Shane was honored with the NL Gold Glove (OF) and played on the US team at the     
Olympic Games.  He continues to excel in his career with the Philadelphia Phillies and has several stats 
high on the list in the NL. 

Shane was also instrumental in the MLB Players Trust/Volunteers of America  contacting St. Anthony 
Junior-Senior High School’s Student Activities to office to be a part of a nationwide association         
dedicated to community service. A group of ten students “ACTION TEAM CAPTAINS” coordinate two 
major community volunteer projects a year. St. Anthony did so well this year that the school was fea-
tured in the Wall Street Journal Classroom Edition March 2009 issue.  One of our school’s Team Cap-
tains was also featured as the Team Captain of the Month.  Thank you Shane for thinking of your alma 
mater.  The MLB Players Trust through the “Action Team” honored one of our seniors, Kristen Orth, 
with a $1,000 scholarship to further her education.   

 

National League Teams:   San Diego Padres (2003)  Phillies (2005—present) 
Career Highlights & Awards:  World Series Champion (2008); Gold Glove Award (2008) 

THE BASEBALL PLAYER 

YEARS LATER... 
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 ST. ANTHONY CLASS NEWS UPDATES 

1987 Class 
Reunite with your class, log on to 
www.sas87.blogspot.com 
Thank you Anthony Jones for helping to bring your class 
together.  He put the blog together in an effort to focus on 
rebuilding the class connections with an eye towards a 
successful 25th reunion in 2012.  Anthony’s  email:    
anthonyyahj2yahoo.com 
 
Class of 1993—15th Reunion.  It has been 15 Years friends, & 
it’s time to get together again to remember the good ‘ole days.  
Times are tough and many of us are struggling. But life is short 
and we want to live it up this 15th year after high school. We need 
to prove we still got it!! So, we will spend our class reunion in  
Vegas. YES…VEGAS!   We’ll leave on October 1, 2009, return-
open  Please contact Malorie Chong @    244-4190 x255 OR 
email @ mchong@sasmaui.org  
 
Class of 1952 is also planning a reunion in Vegas—November 5-
7, 2009 and is inviting all SAS graduates and their families to join 
them.  There will be a hospitality room, slot tournaments, golf, 
shopping, tours and  a Banquet.  If interested email Norman 
Texeira at texeira.norm@sbcglobal.net  

 
GOLDEN REUNION CLASS OF 1959! 

sasclassof59@yahoo.com 
Contact: 

Geraldine Borge 
808-877-2838 

Class of 1979 — contact Kanara Woodford @ 
kanara@weildmc.com 
 
Class of 1969 — 40th Reunion 
Saturday, August 29, 2009 
5:00pm Mass at St. Anthony Church Wailuku 
6:30p — cocktails, dinner and dancing at  
Eddie & Carrie‘s Hideaway, Kahului 
Cost $40.40 — contact:  Art Fillazar at 808-281-4170, 
email: mrfill1831@yahoo.com;  mail reservations to: 
Madeline Amoral Pruse, 152 Maha Road, Makawao 96768 

Shautel (Boteilho) Lee ’96 is living on Maui, married 
with two children and the Vice President of C.L. Build-
ers, Inc. 
 

Melissa (Peros) Perez (‘96) and her husband Freddie 
are living on Oahu.  She is a kindergarten teacher in 
Pearl City and Freddie is working towards his PhD in 
Education at the University of Hawaii and working as a 
reading coach in Kunia. 
 

Katie (Hanley) Caoagas (‘96) and her husband, Der-
ick, are expecting their second child in June.  She and 
her family live on Kaui where in addition to raising 2-
year old Keira, she works in real estate and Derick is a 
physical therapist. (haolegirl15@hotmail.com) 
 

Ari Collins (‘96) returned to Maui after ten years in 
Southern California.  He now is VP in the family com-
pany, Collins Construction. (atrain7803@hotmail.com) 
 

Brandy (Pimentel) Aguirre (‘96) has three children 
5, 6 and 9, widowed and works for the Wailuku Post 
Office for the past 10 years as a carrier.  She resides in 
Waikapu, Maui. 
 

CLASS OF 1997 
Tiana (Pray) Mendez ('97) lives with her husband 
Michael in Las Vegas, NV.  They are raising 2 children 
Mikey 3 and Jasmine 8. Tiana does Medical Billing 
from home and her husband is an Emissions Techni-
cian. (menfamlv@cox.net) 
 

Brendan Hanley (‘97) is graduating from the Univer-
sity of Hawaii at Hilo with a B.S. in Administration of 
Justice .  This month he will be moving to New Jersey 
to pursue a career in law enforcement. 
(hoaleboy55@yahoo.com) 
 

Hoapili Ane (‘97) works and runs an Allstate Insur-
ance Agency in Kaimuki on Oahu since 2006.  He also 
coaches high school football at AnueAnue, a Hawaiian 
language school in Palolo Valley. 
(hoapiliane@gmail.com) 
 

CLASS OF 2001 
Jessica Kirschbraun ‘01 and Danielle Wright ‘01, 
cousins, both recently passed their bar exams!  Con-
gratulations! 
 

CLASS OF 2008 
Melissa Corson (‘08) is majoring in BioChem in the 
honors program at Gonzaga, and was named to the 
President’s List . Students must earn a 3.7 or better. 
She started the year with 50 chem majors, and they are 
now down to 10-15 chem majors, and have 4 biochem 
majors left. When not studying she is snowboarding and 
dancing hula with the Hawaii Club. 
 
 

More on alums — continued from page 3… 
 
George Foster (96') is working as the C.T.O./Lead De-
veloper for several startup companies including Teach 
The People and SocialSuitcase.  In addition, he is finish-
ing his MBA from The University of Chicago's Booth 
School of Business.  After completing his undergraduate 
degree in Computer Science from Northern Arizona Uni-
versity George moved to Chicago and worked for several 
Chicago based tech companies such as Orbitz.com and 
Dieselpoint.  Contact George at   georgepfos-
ter@gmail.com, 901 South Plymouth Court #1701,  Chi-
cago, Illinois 60605 
 



7 sas@sasmaui.org  Visit our website at: www.sasmaui.org  ST. ANTHONY JUNIOR-SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL 

s i n e  q u a  n o n  
Our aim with this project is to recognize our veterans in a distinctive way and to acknowledge them as the heroes they are.  We hope you 
will join us in recognizing the tremendous service they have provided to our local community and country.  If you have a family member 
who served in the military and attended SAS, please send a picture, biography, branch of service and class info to sas@sasmaui.org.  

SAS Honor Roll and Memorial 
Richard Bissen, ‘49, Army, Korea 
Joseph Borges, ’46, Army, WWII 
Lawrence Borges, ’48, Army, Korea 
Eddie Boteilho, ’48, Army, Korea 
Joe Bulgo, Army 
Edward C. Bringuel, ’37, Army, WWII 
Richard Patrick Bringuel, ’47 Army, Korea 
William P. Bringuel, ’46, Army, WWII 
Frank Cabral, ‘79, USAF 
Patrick Cabrido, ’53, USMC, Vietnam 
Felix Camacho, ’48, USAF, Korea 
Ronald Wayne Carbonell, ’57, USAF 
Sylvia Jane Carbonell, ’55, Army 
John Silva Carvalho, ’46, Air Force, WWII/ 
       Korea/Vietnam 
Peter J. Chang, ’49, Korea 
Alvin Chee, ’47, Army, Korea 
Gilbert Chin, ’45. Army 
Charles Clayton, ’88, Navy 
Joe Cooper, ’55, USAF 
Robert L. Cordeiro, Army, WWII 
Roland John Cordeiro, ’57, USAF 
Col. Greg Correa (ret.), ’67, Army 
Robert Correa, ‘49 
Donald Crabtree, ’96, USAF 
Ronald Crabtree, ’92, USAF 
Alfred Cravalho, Army 
Oliver Cummings, ’49, Army 
Kim Yu Dang, ’46, Army 
Col. Harry Daniels (ret.), ’52, Army 
Ronnie Daniels, ’55, USAF 
Dennis V. DeLuiz, ‘61, Navy, Vietnam 
Joseph DeRego, ’49, Army 
Neal deRego, ’55, Army 
Placido Domingo, ’49, USAF– ret, Staff Sgt., Korea 
Anthony Duarte, ’46, Army 
Ralph Eckart, ’49, Army 
Suichi Emoto, ’55, Army 
Anthony Facuri, ’51, USMC, Korea/Vietnam 
Florindo Felipe, ’55, USAF 
Joseph Felipe, ’55, Army 
John R. Fernandez (ret.), ’55, Army 
Jacob A. Ferreira, ’52, Army, Korea 
Robert S. Fevella, ’51. US Coast Guard 
Edwin Franco, ’48, Army 
Augustine Fuentas, ’51. Army 
Richard Galarita, ’55, Army 
Norman Clyde Garcia, ‘56, USAF 
Yvonne Garcia, ’55, Army 
Melvin Gen, Army 
Alexander P. Gomes, ‘57, USAF (1957-1980) 
Leonard Joseph Gomes, ‘45, Army, WWII 
James Gushiken, ’55, Army 
Hiram Haupu, ’70, USAF, Vietnam 
Chris Horner, ’89, Army 
Dan Takeo Inouye, ’48, Army, Korea 
Joan Bermudez Iverson, ’57, USAF Nurse Corp 
Benjamin Joseph Kaiwailani, Jr., Army 
Alan Burdick Kaiwailani, ‘56, Air Force 
Mary Ann Kamaka, ’55, Army 
Leonard Kimmick, Jr. ’44, WWII 
Paul Akira Koike, ’56, Army 
James Kong, ‘55, Army 
Joseph Kong, ’48, Army 
Leroy Kosaka, ’48, Army, Korea 
Francis Kuluiwa, ’55, USAF 
Robert Lee, ’55, Army 
Robert Leong, ’55, Army 
Robert Leong, ’49, Army 
Noah Ah Sing Leong, ’38, Army 
Eugne Macadang, ’52, Army 
Barbara Sequeira Mahau, Army 
Kenneth Martin, ’55, Army 
Vitus Matsumura, ’55, Army 
Antone Medeiros, ’55, Army 
James N. Medeiros, ‘47, USAF, Korea 
Lawrence F. Medeiros ’67, USAF, Vietnam 

Lawrence F. Medeiros, ’43, WWII 
Eddie Medeiros, ’48, Army, WWII 
Mary Jane Medeiros, ‘57, USAF 
Peggy Ann Medeiros, ‘56 USAF 
MSgt. John Merrill, ’85, USAF, Gulf War 
Manuel Moniz, ’49, Army 
David Murray, ’46, Army 
Don Muroki, ’55, Army 
Cpt. James Nakagawa, ’61, USAF, Vietnam 
Lt. Col. Herbert Nakagawa (ret.), 59, USAF, Vietnam 
Edna Nakoa, ’55, Army 
David “Buddy” Nobriga, ’46, Army, WWII 
Lawrence R. Oliveira (ret.), ’63, Army, Vietnam 
Alvin U. Ornellas, ’32, Army, WWII 
Walter L. Ornellas, ’44, Army, WWII 
William D.Pacheco, Sr.,  Iraq 
Conrad Vares Palafox, ’55, Army 
Harold Kaleiolani Paiva, ’67, Army, Vietnam 
Billy Paney, ’96, USMC 
Gerald Perreira, ’55, Army 
Thomas Perry, ’57, Army, Vietnam 
William Perry, ’91, Navy 
Harold Pestana, ’48, Army 
Patrick Henry Phillips, ‘57, USN, Vietnam 
Alvin Philip Puliatch, ’49, Army, WWII 
Edward Purdy, ’89, Navy, Persian Gulf/Iraq 
Ned Purdy, Jr., ’86, Army, Desert Storm 
Patricia Rapoza, ’55, Army 
Robert K. Rapoza, ‘61, Army/National Guard 
Albert Rego, ’49, Army 
Audrey Rezents, ’55, Army 
Joseph Rodrigues, ‘49, Army, Korea/Vietnam 
John Romias, Jr. ’53, Army 
Gary Romias, ’70, Vietnam 
George Romias, ’65, USAF, Vietnam 
James Romias, ’58 Army 
Paul Romias, ‘58 
Robert Rapoza, ’61, Vietnam 
Alfredo Saladino, ’52, USMC, Vietnam 
Artolo Saladino, ’51, Army, Vietnam 
Joseph Santos, ’54, Army, Korea 
Paul Sequeira, ’49, Army 
Anthony Sereno, ’46, Army 
Howard Herman Shim ‘55, Army, Vietnam 
Edwin T. Silva. ’46, Army 
Rita C. Silva, USAF, Korea 
SGM Robert N. Silva (ret.), ’55, Army, Vietnam 
William Silva, ’48, Army, Korea 
Benny Simon, ’48, Army, Korea 
Chizue M. Smith, ‘46 
Adam Schnitzer, ’92, Navy 
Alvin Soares, ’46, WWII 
Manuel J. Soares, Army, WWI 
Joseph Souza, US Coast Guard 
Daniel Tabisula, ’72, USAF, Vietnam 
Durwin Tabisula, ’86, Army 
George Tam, ’48, Army 
Patrick D. Texeira, ‘55, Army 
Kenneth Tokunaga, ’57, USAF 
Harry Haruichi Uchida, ‘45, Army, WWII 
Edward Vares, ‘88, Army Reserve, Iraq 
Florian Vierra, ’55, Army 
Royal Vida, ’48, Army, Korea 
Major Chris Walls ’85, Desert Storm 
Brandon Walsh, ’99, Army, Iraq 
Joseph G. Williams, ‘47, Army, WWII 
Scott Williams, ’01, Army, Iraq 
Thomas Williams, ’03 82nd Airborne 
Anthony L.W. Wong, ‘31, National Guard 
Francis Wong, ’48, Army, Korea 
James WY Wong, ’41, WWII 
Norman Yagi, ’55, Army 
Gordon Yen, ’55, USAF 
Francis Yuhara, ’55, Army 
Audrey F.Y. Zane, ’50, Army/ANC 
Lawrence F.H. Zane, ’49,  Army (ret.) 

Robert Andrade, ’55, Vietnam 
Benedicto P. Bayron, ’52, Vietnam 
Henry Bissen, ’39. Army, WWII 
Robert Cardoza, ’50, Army, Korea 
Howard Kaiuwailani, ’49, Korea 
Anthony T. Kahoohanohano, ’49, Army, Korea 
Walter Lau Hee, ‘39, Korea 
Sgt. Edward K. Paresa, Korea/WWII/Vietnam 
John L. Robinson, ‘4, Korea 
Fausto Sagadraca, ’49, Korea 
James Soriano, 66, Vietnam 
Casimiro Villon, ’65, Vietnam

 
Francis Alvin Abreu, ’46 Army, Vietnam 
Harry V. Daniels, Jr. ‘52, Army Ret.Col. Vietnam 
Arthur A. DeRego, ’44, Army, WWII 
Thomas Duarte, ’59, Army, Vietnam 
Martin Duponte, ’60, USAF, Vietnam 
Philip Haake, USMC 
Richard Haake, ’57, Army, Vietnam 
Kazuichi Hamaski, Army 
Lt. Col. James M. Hirotsu, ’55,    
        Army, Vietnam 
Henry Ibarra, ’48, Korea 
Anthony T. Kahoohanohano, ’49, Army, Korea 
Ernest J. Kahoohanohano, ’42, Army,  
        European Theater 
Joseph James Kahoohanohano, ’42, European  
        Theater 
Robert N. Nobuichi Kimura, ’43, Army, WWII 
Yoshikazu Jerry Nakamura, ’46, Army, Korea 
David Nobriga, ‘49 Army 
Albert Wences Laus Porras, ,49, Army (ret.), Korea 
Stanley Rodriques, Sr., ’48, Korea 
Wilfred Vares, ‘46, Amry, Korean War 

Mark Acopan, ’91, Navy, Desert Storm 
Louis Abreu, ’46, Army 
James Ah Sam, ‘51 Army 
George S. Arakawa, ‘49, Army, Korean War 
Allan Bal,’85, Iraq 
Mitchell Batin, ‘91, Mechanic-Electronics, Navy 
Robert Bernardo Aganos, ’56, USAF, Vietnam 
Conrado Agcolico, ’55, Army 
Gordon Akina, ’55, Army 
SSgt. Henry M.K. Alau, ’86, USAF 
Roland Alo, ’46, Army 
Lyons Akina, ’53, USMC 
Wells Lumahehei Akina, USAF, Berlin Airlift/ Vietnam 
Anna Marie Alapai, ‘55, Army 
Maj. Henry D.K. Alau (ret.), ’60, USAF 
Brian D. Amano, ’77, Army Reserve, Iraq 
Edwin Among, ’50 
Bernard Amoral, ’49, Korea 
Stanley S. Arakaki, ’54, Army (ret.), Vietnam 
Edison Balidoy, ’55 Army 
Alan Bal, ’85, Army 
Emil Balthzar, USAF 
James Barrientos, ’55, Army 
Patricia Patao Baum, ’58, USAF 
Augustine Bayron, ’55, Army 
Martin P. Bayron, ’58. USMC 
Frederick Bega, ’48, USAF, Korea 
Eugene Leroy Benevides, ’58, USAF, WWII 
Bryant Binkiewicz, ’65, USAF, Vietnam 
Kenneth Louis Bissen, ’43, USAF, Korea/Vietnam 

DECORATED    

FALLEN     

VETERANS & ACTIVE SERVICE 
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Gold Donors  
$1,000 or more 

 

Dowling Community Improvement 
    Foundation 
Knights of Columbus 
Ernest C. Marciel 
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Riley 
Sereno Memorial Scholarship  
     Fund 
St. Anthony Parish/Wailuku 
St. Theresa Parish/Kihei 
Jack Stoughton 
Suyli Tan 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey K. Uchima 
Mr. & Mrs. Jon K. Viela 
Anthony L.W. Wong 
 

Blue Donors  
$500-$999 

 
Dr. & Mrs. Reginal G. Buesa 
Ruth M. Deponte 
Dorvin D. Leis Co. , Inc. 
Maile Ford 
Steve & Mickie Haller 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Imada 
JKT Partners 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael McGuire 
Jean H. Nakayama 
Tony & Janice Pruett 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey J. Rummel 
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin B. Soares 
Susanne Sera Takamiya 
James W. Tavares 
Therapeutic Associates of Maui LLC 

Drs. John & Bonnie Uehara 
Valley Isle Road Runners 
Wailea Realty 
Walker Industries 
Ron Williams 
Warren Wong 
Mr. & Mrs. Francis K. Yamamura 
Judith YamanoueCarol Ogawa 

 

 
 

Trojan Donors  
$100—$499 

 

Irene Afflerback Anna&John  
     Rego 
Anthony AhChoy 
Aina Excavation & Grading 
Theone J. AndradeGary A.  
     Andrade 
Atlas Insurance 
John C. Baldwin 
Ballard Family Mortuary 
Raymond Bega 
Ben Franklin Crafts 
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Benker 
Mary Caires 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Cardoza 
Joseph E. Cardoza 
Peter J. Chang 
Greg Correa 
Emelia M. Cravalho 
Eugene L.K.Y. Dang 
Daughters of Mary 
June C. Davis 
Ruth A. Deponte 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Duarte 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert B. Duncan 
Arthur M. English 
Linda Estrella 
Joseph & Priscilla Felipe 
Eunice Fong 
Norman C. Franco 
Gus & Gertrude Fuentes 
Mr. & Mrs. Kazuichi Hamasaki 
James Mr. Hirotsu 
James Judge 
Brenda & Legette Kekahuna 
Adrienne Kekaulike 
Catherine Nobriga Kim 
Mrs. Marcella KimmickLeonard   
     Kimmick, Jr. 
Mr. Fred Kishaba 
Louis Wong Lee 
Matthew Levesque 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Leibl 
 
 
 

 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Chester FK Ling 
Mr. & Mrs. Bernard K. Lum Hoy 
Henry Lum, Jr. 
Marmac Ace Hardware 
Mr. & Mrs. Eldon Mattos 
Maui Oil Company 
Mr. & Mrs, Seiji Muraoka 
Lois Marie Nelle—In Honor of 
     Annie Zenn ‘06 
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence H. Noda 
Ester T. OishiCarol Ogawa 
Walter L. Ornellas 
Fr. James Orisini 
Paia Trading Co., LLC 
Mr. & Mrs, Rupert Pocock 
Michael & Pomai Pruett 
Jo-Ann T. Ridao 
Gwendolyn Robello 
James R. Robello 
Sam Satos 
John Sentinella, Jr. 
SGM Robert N. Silva 
Cindi Pojas Smith 
David Souza, Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. Doug Sugidono 
Joseph A. Tabisula 
Lillian M. Takabayashi 
Takamiya Market 
James & Caroline Tavares, Sr. 
Norman C. Texeira 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Y. Tokunaga 
Hilton H. Unemori 
Valley Isle Produce 
Mr. & Mrs. Herman Ventura 
Philbert Vierra 
Mary Frances Watanabe 
Edwina Wilson-Snyder 
Wilson K.S. Wong 
 

Honor Roll of Donors— Contributions made January 1, 2008 —  March 9, 2009 
Every effort has been made to include everyone who contributed to the school January 1, 2008  

through March 9, 2009 . If your name has been inadvertently omitted, please contact:                          
kdelima@sasmaui.org 
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   ‘Ohana Donors—$1—$99 
 
Amy Aken 
Ernest & Carolyn Akina Carol  
     Ogawa, Jimmy Souza, and   
      Ellen Moniz 
Maile Alexander 
Mr. & Mrs. Hideo Anzai 
John Araki 
Thoedore A. Bediamol 
Patricia Brown 
Johns S. Carvalho 
Mr. & Mrs, Albert Chee 
Mr. & Mrs. Roland Cordeiro 
Leona CravalahoShawn          
      Cravalho '97 
Alice M. Cummins 
Joseph & Velma Dang 
Don Dang 
Chester Dilley 
Rodney F. Dumling 
Mr.& Mrs. Louis K. Eberly 
Ralph C. Eckard 
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Estrella 
Lorraine M. Evans 
Mr. & Mrs. Thoedore R. Feiteira 
Anne Marie Feiteira-Watanabe 
     Theodore Feiteira 
Douglas Field 
Daniel & Charolette Flavin 
Leslie G. FreiteiraThoedore  
     Feiteira 
Myrna H. Fung 
Gail C. Gammie 
Lisa G. Giamoyris 
Gladys Haake 
Marilyn L. Heichemer 
Mr. & Mrs, Guy Helm 
Molly J. Hoffman 
Ichiban the Restaurant 
Mr. & Mrs, Dan T. Inouye 
Theresa Jarnesky 
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Kailiehu 
Mr. &  Mrs. Louis A. Kanuha 
Mr. & Mrs. George Kishaba 
Mrs. & Mrs. John E. Klask 
Thomas & Winona Lau Hee 
Jeffrey & Joann Lopez 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul MacLeod 
Mr. & Mrs. P. J. Marciel 
Rowena Marciel-Enomoto 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
Bernice Tam 
Linus P. Tavares—In Honor of  
      Class of 1975 
Thomas & Christina Taylor 
John & Mary Texeira 
Lisa Tintiangco 

Efren & Marilyn Villon 
Nicole Vreeland 
Robert M. Waki 
John K. Watson 
Edith M. Wilhelm 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Williams 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Williams 
Scott Williams 
Thomas Williams  
Patrick K. Wong 
Andrea Woods 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Wysard 
Norman H. Yagi 
Jeanette W. Yaguchi 
Shirleyan Yamasaki 
Catherine K. Yee 
Florence Y. Yoshikane 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Walter Martin 
Maui Lani Security 
Maui Sun & Surf, Inc. 
William R. Medeiros—Ret MSG  
     Army 
Lawrence F. Medeiros 
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Medina 

Gertrude Min 
Edward P. Moniz 
Stanley & Maureen Naganuma 
Christy Nakahashi 
Duane & Monica Nakahashi 
Christopher Nakahashi 
Kimberly Nakahashi 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry J. Nakamura 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter T. Ohta 
Mary B. Oliveira 
Daniel Oliveira 
Daniel Ornellas 
Jane Ornellas-Marshall 
Marjorie Pacheco 
Ernest Paiva 
Gerlad & Luana Pang Ching 
Wallette G. Pellegrino 
   Rudy Bissen and Carol 
Ogawa 
Annette Perreira 
Dr. & Mrs. James A. Pleiss, DC 
Carl & Winona Pokipala 
Cheryl Pokipala 
Theobelle C. Prewitt 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Pullman 
Joseph Range 
Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Remiticado 
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Saffery 
George N. Sera 
Charles R. Shaw 
Debra L. Shiroma 
Rita C. Silva 
Myra Pestana Silversparre 
Helen Souza 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Spenser 
Faith A. Stilling 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Suehiro 
Beth M. Sukimoto 
Betty Takamiya 
Remy Takiguchi 
 

 

If you wish to make a 
donation to  
St. Anthony Junior- 
Senior High School, 
please use the   
enclosed   
self-addressed  
envelope. 
 
With increased cost of 
fuel, all operating costs 
are on the rise.  
Please help us keep 
Catholic Education  
affordable by  sending 
your  donation today!    
God Bless you!   
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Join us June 27, 2009 to honor the 2009 Hall of Fame Recipients, Golden Reunion Class of 1959, fun, 
food, entertainment — Sullivan Football Field 5:30pm-9:30pm — call Ruth Ann 244-4190 x269 

Distinguished Alumni  
Joseph M. Santos Jr.—Class of 1954 

 

St. Anthony Service  
Michael Williams —Class of 1969 

 

Community Service   
Sananda “Sandy” Baz—Class of 1990 

 

Outstanding Athlete  
Dale Gammie—Class of 2003 

 

Guardian Angel Award — The Society of Mary (Marianists) —  For 125 years of service to St. Anthony Junior-Senior 
High School and establishing a $1,000,000 endowment for financialassistance for students. 

Former Alumni Hall of Fame recipient Tommy Duarte (Class of 1959) continues to be honored by his former student 
athletes with the The Coach Tommy Duarte Tuition Assistance Fund . 
 
A group of former SAS track athletes have recently created the Coach Tommy Duarte Tuition Assistance Fund in honor of 
Coach Tommy’s past and continued unconditional support of St. Anthony Junior-Senior High School, its athletic programs and 
its students.  Coach Tommy served the SAS Community as a selfless volunteer in many capacities throughout the years from 
mowing the athletic fields, coaching the track team, raising funds for many programs, and serving on numerous school commit-
tees.  The criteria set forth for the scholarship is as follows: 
 

 Student Athlete, who is a team player, shows good work ethics and shows a strong desire to win. 

 Two-sport athlete, with being Track & Field 

 Maintain at least a 2.5 GPA 

 Demonstrate financial need per the SAS general financial assistance guidelines 

 Be a current St. Anthony student 

 One year scholarship renewable each year if the student is in good standing with the school and continues to meet the 
above criteria. 

 

The 2009-2010 School Year will be the first year the $500 scholarship will be distributed.  Applications will be reviewed by a 
committee for the final decision on the recipient. 
 

Mahalo to all the alumni who have been so generous in order to make this financial assistance available for a student. 
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A Few Tips For Going Green 
 

"Going green" is a trendy term for something most of us were taught as a young age: waste not, want not.  Over the years, though, some of us 
have become a little more lax in our practices but with the current economic situation, now is as good a time as any to get back to common sense 
values that we were taught as youngsters.  Here just a few tips for going green: 
 
1.  Use cloth instead of paper towels and paper napkins.  Not only are paper towels and napkins expensive in the long run, they don't work as 
well as their cloth counterparts. 
2.  Use stainless steel or cast iron pots and pans.  The debate about the dangers of teflon coated pots and pans still rages on.  Our parents and 
grandparents knew that nothing could beat a cast iron skillet.  The best chefs in the world also cook with stainless steel and cast iron. 
3.  Eat more fresh fruits and raw vegetables that are grown locally.  Not only are these fresher and tastier--because you don't have to turn on 
your stove/oven to prepare them, you're saving energy. 
4.  Change out your old light bulbs to energy efficient light bulbs.  Doing this throughout your house will make a big difference in your monthly 
electric bill, and they last for several years before needing to be replaced. 
5.  Use environmentally friendly household cleaners like baking soda and white vinegar.  They will not harm you or the environment, and they 
cost much, much less than the fancy packaged chemical-based cleaners.  Baking soda and vinegar can also do double duty--baking soda can be 
used as a body scrub to remove dry, scaling skin; and you can use vinegar for the dressing on the salads you will be eating more of (see Tip #3). 
6.  Stop the bottled water habit.  FDA and EPA reports show that bottled water is just as polluted as tap water--and bottled water even has less 
restrictions than water from the tap.  Get yourself a bottle that you can wash a refill everyday. For more interesting (and sometimes shocking) 
information on bottled water vs. tap water, check out: 
http://planetgreen.discovery.com/food-health/healthier-tap-bottled-water.html 
7.  Reduce, reuse, recycle.  Do you really need another pair of $100 shoes?  Do the other 50 pairs in your closet really need another pair to keep 
them company?  Just say "No!" and your pocket book will thank you for it.  Clothing and household items that you have reused and reused and no 
longer use can be donated to a local thrift store, church, homeless shelter, etc..   The saying, "one man's trash is another man's treasure" is true. 
You can find these tips and many, many more at http://planetgreen.discovery.com 
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IN MEMORIAM...MANY OF OUR LOVED ONES WENT HOME TO OUR LORD….PLEASE KEEP THEM IN YOUR 
PRAYERS…. 
 
Charles Gomes Duarte, ‘42x, passed away on Veterans Day November 11, 2008.  Survived by:  His wife Lorraine, a daughter, Lau-
rie Duarte Oana ’72, sons: Colin Duarte, Carl Duarte  (Leona Bissen Duarte ’76), Calvin Duarte, granddaughter, Pomai Oana 
Pruett ’97 (Michael Pruett ’97), Kalena Duarte 2013, great-grandson, Shea Pruett (St. Anthony Preschool).  
 
William (Billy) Medeiros ’50 in Killeen, Texas on August 22, 2008.  Among his survivors are his wife Marilyn Kahalehau Medeiros, 
his mother Eva Medeiros, brothers Anthony ’59 and John ‘63, sisters Myrtle Sanches and Jo-Ann Tomasso. 
 
Manuel Jacintho, Jr. ‘50, 77, passed away April 3, 2008. Survivors include his wife, Patricia: a daughter Veronica, a  son Tom Pow-
erll; two grand-daughters, two brothers, James (Judy) Jacintho and Stanley Jacintho, and two sisters, Marie (Don) Silva and Barabara 
Grigg. 
 
Gerald "Jerry" Frank Giordano, 71, of Kula, on Sept. 27,  2008. Among his survivors is his wife, Yvonne Giordano; a son, Bryan 
Giordano; and daughter, Traci (Michael) Giordano Silva ’96. 
 
Leonilda Ambrose Hubbard, 95, of Orange County, Calif., on Oct. 30, 2008. Among her survivors are a son, Stephen (Yvonne ‘55) 
Hubbard; and a daughter, Wanda Hubbard.. 
 
David Martin Thielk, 66, of Haiku, on Nov. 2, 2008. He was a former Math teacher at St. Anthony High school and retired math 
teacher at Maui Community College. Among his survivors are his wife, Margaret Thielk; two sons, Derrick Alan "Kai" (Marla) Thielk 
‘85 and Glenn Anthony "Hau'oli" Thielk ‘86; a daughter, Andrea Renee "Anela" (Brandon) Bullock ’88. 
 
Norma Jean Piltz, 70, of Wailuku, on Oct. 20, 2008. Among her survivors are her husband, Ransom "Randy" A.K. Piltz; a son, Todd 
Piltz ‘86; and a daughter, Michelle Piltz 
 
Denise Pang Hopkins, 69, of Fallon, Illinois, passed away on January 10, 2009.  She is survived by her husband, Cecil Hopkins.   A 
memorial service was held for her in St. Anthony Chapel on March 31, 2009.  Donations in her memory in the amount of $1,375 were 
made to St. Anthony Junior Senior High School. 
 
Eleanor E. Alexander, 83, of Kahului, on Nov. 12, 2008. Among her survivors are three sons, Mark (Annette ‘66) Alexander ‘65, 
Jeffery (Donna ‘76) Alexander ‘74 and Carl (Kehau) Alexander ‘90; a daughter, Colette ’64 (Walter) Alexander; and a brother, 
Jason Ambrose. 
                                                                                                                                                              
Dr. Sue Wesselkamper, 66, in Honolulu on January 3, 2009.  Dr. Sue was a friend of St. Anthony and had been President of Chami-
nade University since 1995.  She was instrumental in the creation of a Distance Learning Center for Religious Education at St. An-
thony High School. She invited prospective Chaminade students to her pre-tournament receptions on the West Side and the opening 
Chaminade game at several Maui Invitational Tournaments. She was deeply interested in the reinstitution of Chaminade University 
courses on Maui through the auspices of St. Anthony. 
 
Daniel Kuulei Neizman, 67, of Lahaina, died Dec. 3, 2008. Among his survivors are daughter Kiana Neizman ’85 and sister Fran-
ces Rickard ’50. 
 
Walter Karl Schenk, 85, of Wailuku, on Dec. 31, 2008. Among his survivors are his wife, Mary Lou Schenk and six sons, David W. 
(Loretta) Schenk; Douglas R. (Cindy) Schenk, Michael G. (Paige) Schenk ‘73, Gregory P. Schenk, Kenneth J. Schenk ‘78 and 
Jeffery K. (Keni) Schenk ’83. 
 
Wayne Louis Paglinawan, 61, of Kihei, on Jan. 9, 2009. Among his survivors are his wife, Nani Fay Paglinawan; a son, Eloy Pagli-
nawan’ 02 and a daughter, Naomi (Kevin) Manuel ’97. 
 
Paul Akina, 88, of Kahului, died Jan. 6, 2009, at Hale Makua, Kahului. Among his survivors are brothers Francis Akina ‘44 and   
Lyons Akina ’53. 
 
Lorna Moniz Lusk ’61, of San Bernadino, died on January 12, 2009. Among her survivors are her     husband Bill Lusk, sister 
Geraldine Kerrigan ’57 and brother Ronald Moniz ‘60x. 
 
Richard Souza ‘53, passed away February 18, 2009 in San Lorenzo, California. Survived by his wife of 50 years, 
Emily and devoted children, Rich (Cindy) Souza, Liz (Lewis) Correia, Maureen Souza, Nancy (Gordon) Reed and 
Joe Babcock, 12 grandchildren and 2 great-grandchildren. He requested donations be made to St. Anthony High 
School or the American Heart Association. 
 
Thank you to Lisa P. Giamoyris ‘61 for contributions to this section.  Please send  
information to lgiamoyris@sasmaui.org. 
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WITHOUT WHOM WE ARE NOTHING 

sine qua non 

St. Anthony Junior-Senior High School 19th Annual Ho'olaule'a  

St. Anthony Junior-Senior High School 
19th Annual Ho’olaulea 

 
Hawaiian Food, Fellowship,  

Class Reunions and 2009 Hall of Fame Induction 
Entertainment:  Kilohana—Merv Oana &  

Jimmy Mac & the Kool Kats (featuring Elaine McLemore ‘06) 
Saturday, June 27, 2009 

St. Anthony Sullivan Football Field 
5:30 pm—9:30 pm 

Advanced Ticket Sales: $35 — adults 
       $15 — children under 11 

At the Door — $40 
To purchase tickets or reserve a table for 8 or more   

call 244-4190 x269, Ruth Ann Deponte 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 


